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NOTE OF ZOOM MEETING OF COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS HELD ON 10-11-2020 
  
1 MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES 
 In attendance Apologies  

G Smith, R Freel, R Craig, N Wood Y Gardiner & K Gallacher Action 

Chair George Smith welcomes all to the zoom virtual meeting and indicated that apologies 
received from Yvonne and Keith 
A few items required discussion and we would just work our way through them. 
 
Planning applications 
Westmains 
Chair outlined a plan to demolish Westmains farm and build 19 houses.  As this was not in 
the local plan and was in an area that was previously rejected for development we should 
object. Agreed that secretary will submit a formal objection. 
 
Udston Farm 
An application had been submitted to build an equestrian centre at Udston.  Chair 
indicated that this was likely to be on greenbelt and that an indoor riding area was already 
on the site.  Secretary to examine previous application to establish what had been 
approved and to circulate location plan.  
 
Site adjacent to persimmons hospitals site 
Secretary had received an email regards ground investigation works in the railway cutting 
next to the hospital site. Agreed that chair will contact councillor Campbell and secretary 
will write back to Mr dick who contacted the CC to ask if he had any pictures of the work 
being carried out. 
 
Village Plan 
Chair to contact peter Ramsay for an update. 
 
 Covid Grant 
Chair advised that the foodbank was looking for presents for kids Christmas presents. It 
was agreed that some of the grant leftover be spent on this. Nicola will look at potential 
presents. Chair had some voucher’s left and would speak to the butchers regards 
extending he date. Also agreed that the head of the school be contacted with regards to 
families in need and these could be distributed. 
 
Scheme for community councils 
CC had still to submit comments on the amendments proposed. 
 
Pharmacy application 
Secretary had circulated a letter to be submitted to NHS regards our support and to lodge 
an indication that if application goes to a hearing the CC wish to attend.  
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 Bandstand 

Email had been received regards Friends of Stonehouse Park (FOSP) about the 
bandstand.  No tenders had been returned to carry out the work and that the 
application for funding would be re-looked at.  It was hoped that FOSP would be 
successful in grant applications.  The application received from FSOP to the Kypemuir 
fund was in excess what the fund would be able to pay out.  Other groups were also 
applying to the fund to carry out projects in the village and monies available should be 
spread out. 
I.e. Clydesdale Rugby, bowling club and some talk about Avondyke Scout and guide 
complex 
 
Attendance at Meetings 
Chair outlined we had received a few requests from MSP / MP assistants to attend CC 
meetings.  However due to covid our scheme does not allow us to hold public meetings 
and the cc members are using virtual meetings to agree decisions.  Secretary to write 
and advise this. 
 
Covid Cases 
Chair reported that the village is Currently sitting at 17 cases of covid. 
 
AGM 
Suggested that next meeting be classed as AGM 
 
 

 
  

 DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
23rd November to be the AGM 

 

 


